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“Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

        Monday 12th January 2015 at London Beach at 8.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland, Lorna Mulholland, Trevor Bingham, Jean Curteis, David Curteis , John Hoad, Sandra Sutters,  Eileen Harrop, Jo Vos, Liz Entwistle, Mike Dewdney, Mike Stephens, Parveen Goyal, Priyanka Goyal
Apologies: Rob Solly, Rosemary Dayborn,  Raymond Crawfurd, Jamie Entwistle, Brenda Walker, Maureen Ladbury
Welcome:  Welcome to Angus Entwistle who is attending the meeting as part of a scout project he is undertaking.

Minutes of Last Meeting and Matters Arising
Minutes were agreed, most matters arising will all be covered in agenda.

Reference the natural tree at the Fat Ox – we hope next year to have a power supply in place for this tree. Also a request from a resident that fat balls are without nets as birds are getting their claws hooked up in them.

The Fun Day is to be held on Sunday 6th September. Jean was requested to write to the Council and request use of the recreation ground on this date. Also to make sure that the new access and toilets are complete, plus making sure that when the old toilets are demolished the new power supply that was installed for the users of the rec remains in place.
Planters

After looking at the area to be covered by planters and trying out some ideas which didn’t look right, Brenda and Maureen have asked the committee to come up with an exact plan for the area and they will be happy to carry out the work.

After much discussion during which  many suggestions were put forward,  it was decided to ask a local garden designer if she could look at this as well as the  Chalk Avenue area and hopefully attend our next meeting and give her expert opinion on the best course of action and what expenditure would be involved. Trevor to action
St. Michaels Memories

Ken advised there’d been a continuing “trickle” of sales and Liz reported a bit of a “flurry” at the Post Office over Christmas. KM. will do a stock take and advise the next meeting how many books are left and how much we should further donate to Macmillan Cancer. It was suggested that we invite them to have a stall at the Fun Day and present a cheque at that time.
St. Michaels “Bites”
Trevor is looking to issue the next edition at the end of April and would like all copy by the middle of March please. This time we should focus on local business’s and also maybe incorporate suggestion slips asking people what they would like to see in the Village going forward
Mike S suggested that as there are 12names on the WW1 memorial in the Church maybe we could run articles on these men (one or two per issue) for the duration of WW1 centenary years.

Boundary Sign  Consultation
The deadline for resident voting ( end January)   is now fast approaching.  Following a final count.,  Ken will present the  findings to Tenterden Town Council and  dependent upon the result instigate discussions on change 

Web Site Refurbishment
Trevor to have a look at tweaking this as time allows.

Youth Bus
After a request from Eileen to look at things for youth of St. Michaels, Jo will contact people who run the Youth Bus to see if it would be a viable proposition.

AOB
Eileen said that as estimates for Church Path are way above expectations and Church has now got some unexpected expenditure it looks as if this project will have to be put on hold.

Mike Dewdney advised that additional sound system for David Saunders funeral would be approximately £120 and it was felt that if the church required this facility then it would form part of the service arrangement costs 
Mike S advised that the latest meeting of the Credit Union had gone well, now discussing format and hope to be operational by end of May.

Possible location is St. Mildred’s Church Hal with meetings 2-3 times weekly.
Parveen advised they are having a Party at Breton Court on Monday 26th January at 7pm and all are welcome.

Liz has received correspondence from TTC stating that as the toilets are no longer operational could they locate the defibrillator on the outside of their premises. She agreed but has had no further response from them as yet..

Ken - Advised that the poppies had arrived and we should now decide as to how and when it should be presented to the church.
Next Meeting 9th February 2015   (Advance apologies from the chairman who’s on holiday. This meeting will be chaired by Deputy Trevor)
